
 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greetings from the Crevar family! Thank you all for your continued prayer and financial support! 

Encouragement Along the Way  

 This leg of our deputation journey has been a very encouraging one!  One of our prayers has been that we would be able to 

reach the next generation - challenging them with the thought of missions while on deputation. The Lord has allowed us to 

have several great opportunities to do just that. We are encouraged that there are still many youth that have a genuine desire 

to serve the Lord in their local church, feel a call to full-time ministry, and, in some cases, have even heeded the call to 

missions!   

 During January and February, there were a variety of storms around the areas in which we had scheduled meetings. Snow, 

hail, torrential downpours, and even tornadoes! But by God’s grace, we managed to avoid many of them by days and in some 

cases hours!  

 We have had a very busy schedule the past two months, traveling to six different states - Michigan, North Carolina, Georgia, 

Florida, Alabama, California - and the province of Ontario where we spent the first week of 2025 at a mission’s conference. The 

Lord has truly opened some great doors for us in visiting, in my opinion, some of the greatest churches in America! It is such a 

privilege that some have also decided to partner with us as we seek to reach Ottawa with the gospel of Jesus Christ. Since the 

new year, we have had a total of 15 additional churches that have chosen to partner with us! We are greatly blessed and 

encouraged by this!  

Spring Plans  

 Before making our way back home, we will finish up our ten-week deputation journey in Texas, where we have a handful of 

meetings scheduled. Our plan is to make it back to our home in southern Ontario by mid-April. From there, we will begin to 

make our way east to New Hampshire / Novia Scotia.  

 Our current support level is at 85%. We have been really praying that we would be able to raise full support by the end of May 

of this year. Would you join us in prayer as we seek to raise the final 15% of our needed support? We would greatly appreciate 

it! 

The Best News 

 But the greatest news of all is that my oldest daughter, Myla (5 years old), just received Christ as her personal Lord and 

Saviour! She approached me three times asking to be saved. I wanted to be sure she fully understood the gospel and that her 

desire was authentic, so the first two times I shared the gospel with her and told her to think and pray about being saved and 

come back tomorrow and talk to me if that desire was still there. This happened twice, but when she came back the third time, 

I knew in my heart that she was ready. What a privilege it was to lead her to Christ! I am reminded of Matthew 19:14 which 

says, “But Jesus said, Suffer little children, and forbid them not, to come unto me: for of such is the kingdom of heaven.” 

We rejoice that our first child’s name is written down in the Lamb’s Book of Life! 

 Thank you again for your prayers for our family. Please continue to pray with us as we finish up deputation and look forward to 

our move to Ottawa this summer!  

Your missionaries to Canada’s Capital, the Crevar family 

Prayer Requests:  

- A smooth transition in selling our house when the time comes 

- Wisdom in finding a house in Ottawa that will accommodate our family (not only my immediate family, but 

also my mother in-law and sister in-law as they will be moving to Ottawa with us) 

- That others would heed the call of labouring for Christ in Canada  

- That the Lord would continue to prepare souls in Ottawa for us to reach 


